OSU FOUNDATION
ACCOUNTS PAYABLE 

RECORD KEEPING GUIDELINES

As of 12/19/2024
The Oklahoma State University Foundation (OSUF) works in partnership with OSU fiscal officers, departments, and colleges to ensure that expenditures of funds held by the OSU Foundation for the benefit of OSU are in compliance with donor intent and applicable IRS regulations.  

Invoice/Reimbursement Review Process – 3 main areas of review

· Proper authorization by University personnel for expenditure from project and available cash on hand– the OSU Foundation maintains records indicating the authorized signers for each project at the Foundation.  Each invoice/reimbursement is reviewed to ensure that the proper signatures are included on the invoice/reimbursement and that cash is available in the account to cover the expenditure.

· Donor Intent review – general review to ensure that the expenditure meets the criteria for the project and that the expenditure is for the benefit of OSU, i.e., only scholarships from a scholarship restricted project, only equipment from an equipment restricted project.
· Detailed review of documentation (who, what, when, where and why) - to ensure proper documentation in compliance with IRS accountable plan rules and OSU policies and procedures (where the Foundation has been requested to follow these policies and procedures).  Expenditures of Foundation funds may not circumvent University policies and procedures which apply to them.
Examples of commonly asked questions and situations:

· Guideline to follow: “Where individual benefit begins, the exempt purpose of the expenditure ends”
· Expenses incurred in the proper time period (current and one prior fiscal year which mirrors the OSU policy)
· OSU Board of Regent approval (copies of approved board minutes) for expenditures in excess of the limit set by OSU
· Scholarship/award payments are made via the FAMFEED system per OSU procedure.  The FAMFEED system captures all information for a student regarding assistance and is used for analysis of financial need and eligibility for awards.  
· University employee compensation payments and non-U.S. citizen payments paid through OSU payroll/accounting and then reimbursed by Foundation funds.  (University also ensures this compliance by signing the invoice/reimbursement).
· Payee on invoice/reimbursement matches back-up documentation.  If not, then OSUF will request verification that payee incurred the expense.
· Documentation for reimbursement to an OSU state account requires a copy of the OSU accounting report (FGRODTA).
· Expenditures in excess of $100,000 may require additional processing time due to cash flow requirements.
· Expenditures from Foundation funds are not exempt from sales tax – the Foundation is exempt from income tax not sales tax.
· Catering $5,000 and above will need to follow OSU bid process. 
· Capital expenditures in excess of $5,000 or any computer equipment (regardless of amount) need to be processed through University Accounting.
We are here to assist you.  Please feel free to contact Sammy Lewis at 385-5137 if you have any questions.  

